

FLORENCE MELLY COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL WEEKLY NEWSLETTER



Friday 1st February

Keeping you up to date what's going on!

www.florencemelly.org



SAFER INTERNET DAY 2019



Safer Internet Day is celebrated globally in February each year. This year it will take place on Tuesday 5th February and aims to promote the safe and positive use of digital technology for children and young people and inspire a national conversation. This year in the UK, Safer Internet Day will focus on how consent works in an online context and we will be asking our pupils to explore how they ask, give, and receive consent online. This could be in their friendships or relationships, how they take and share images and videos or how they manage their privacy and data. The campaign encourages young people to explore how the internet works, who owns the information that is shared on it, and how they can actively take ownership of digital spaces. We want SID 2019 to empower young people to take control of their online lives and to feel that they can harness and use the positive power of the internet for good. For more information, please visit: https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/2019 and make sure you follow the events on our Twitter feed.

First Aid with the British Red Cross

Last week some of our Year 5 pupils were given an invaluable life lesson when they attended a 'First Aid' session held by the British Red Cross and Liverpool Football Club. The children were taught some theory work and discussed how to stay out of danger, before getting hands on with some practical CPR activities. This is just one of the many workshops that we are utilising through our partnership with LFC.



On Wednesday some of our Year 6 children went to the Town Hall as part of our City's Holocaust Memorial events. The children were privileged to listen to memories of three Holocaust survivors, who each had a different sad story to share. One of our children said: "I am so glad that I got to hear these stories. It makes me understand what it was really like for people during the Holocaust."



On Thursday some Year 5 pupils visited the Liverpool Anglican Cathedral. They were hoping to see the Knife Angel but unfortunately it had already been moved to its new home. They all did enjoy looking around this fantastic building; did you know it took 74 years to build? There was so much to see: stained glass windows, gothic arches, the UK's largest organ and a huge array of sculptures. The children also took a moment to say some prayers in one of the chapels.



Things erupted this week in Year 4 as the children began their new geography topic of: Mountains, Volcanoes & Earthquakes. Pupils were set a homework project to construct a volcano that was allowed to erupt (but didn't have to)! Pupils had the choice of whether they wanted to make a 3D volcano or draw/sketch/paint a volcano to present to the year group. The results were 'explosive' and they spent Thursday morning in the hall making them erupt. A massive well done to Year 4 for all of their hard work!

















In Other News.

Every day is always action-packed and fun-filled here at Florence Melly. That is what we are all about...creating memorable experiences for our pupils. This week, we have...explored talk for Writing in Reception; challenged gender stereotypes in Year 2; spent time reading in the Year 1 reading forest and visited the Liverpool Holocaust memorial event with one of our head girls and head boys. What a fab week we've had!















05/02/19School Council
Visit to
Liverpool Hope
University

08/02/19
Enrichment Trip
to the
Walker Art
Gallery

13/02/19
Enrichment Trip
to the Menorah
Synagogue in
Manchester

15/02/19Football vs
Homophobia
Workshop at
Anfield

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE 35 1B/2D 4M